Summary of Regular School Board Meeting for March 28, 2011:  Meeting was called to order at 6:30 with all board members in attendance.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Several community members requested to address the board during open forum.  Joe Lambrecht spoke to the increase of the per diem rate for the board representatives of MRVSEC and Carver/Scott.  Rodney Seurer addressed the board on the need for a cohesive group when asking the public for a operating levy.  Lori Betterton spoke on the need for the administration to be accountable and the leadership of the superintendent.  Jim Christian spoke of serious concerns on the legal and ethical governance of the school board.  He cited statue on open meeting law violations and electronic communications.  A representative from the law firm of Knutson, Flynn and Deans addressed the board regarding the allegations that were made by the community members.  He states the allegations of violation of the open meeting law and micro-management are false.  The call to approve the agenda was made with two items being removed – closed session and the approval of the middle school easement project.  A correction was made to the consent agenda followed by a call for a vote.  The amended consent agenda was approved 6/1 with Dvorak voting no.  The board watched a presentation given by the Preschool teachers.  Minnesota Reading Corp and the RTI program were initiated into this school years curriculum.  The archery club advisor was present to request approval of an overnight field trip. Reports were given by the sub-committee along with the Good News from the superintendent. In action, the board approved the field trip, the joint powers agreement and the middle school program of studies.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.

